Tarra Jolly

Subject: FW: Opposition to #3493 Farmingdale Ave

From: Kathy Thomas <kathomas716@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, September 8, 2021 10:22 PM

To: Gary Roberts <garyr@cityofws.org>; Samuel Hunter <samuelhu@cityofws.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Zoning case#3493 Farmingdale Ave

Hi, | am writing in opposition of the rezoning to case #3493 across from my road, Farmingdale Ave. Please accept my
email letter for the meeting 9/9/2021, as | will be unable to attend the zoom meeting.

| am concerned about the amount of homes proposed and the increase in traffic. More crime, more traffic, more
schools will need to be built, and environmental concerns.
Kernersville Rd is a problem now getting out, they have to widen it, adding more construction.... With the new beltway
in the works roads will be closed, forcing more traffic to the already overwhelming Linville rd to get to 40- this will force
more traffic down Farmingdale to cut thru Young St or Bedford Park to Wayside to get to High Point Rd to hwy 311. We
are a residential neighborhood, not a thoroughfare.

Our crime is already rampant, and the police dept is
understaffed and unable to handle the calls now. We don't see patrols like we used to.
| have great concern for the watershed also which was always protected. | thought, How can houses/townhomes be
built on top of a power right of way, that is not safe. Taking a small piece of land and cramming homes into it. We will be
losing habitat and natural enjoyment to more congestion and noise.

Samuel, | spoke with you a couple weeks ago and | appreciate your information and direction on this. You were stating
the facts, but you were kind and professional in doing so. | thank you.

| live at 254 Farmingdale Ave. Please let me know you have received this.

Sincerely,
Kathy and Keith Thomas



